City of Venice
Planning & Zoning Division

MEMORANDUM

City on the Gulf’

To: Lori Stelzer, City Clerk WV
/a

From: Jeff Shrum, AICP, Development Services Director
Date: October 19, 2017
Re: Transmittal of Petition for Council Action

Medical Marijuana Text Amendment Petition No. 17-04AM

On October 17, 2017, the Planning Commission, sitting as the local planning agency, found the request
consistent with the Comprehensive Plan and in compliance with the Land Development Regulations and
voted to recommend to City Council APPROVAL of the Medical Marijuana Text Amendment Petition No.
17-04AM. The vote was 6-1. The Text Amendment petition is to amend the City’s Land Development Code
to prohibit Medical Marijuana Treatment Center Facilities within the boundaries of the City as authorized
by Section 381.986, FL Statutes.

We are aware that this Petition has been scheduled for City Council’s consideration during the October
24,2017 meeting. Please transmit to City Council the Legistar attachments from the Planning Commission

public hearing.

The Planning and Zoning Division may receive written correspondence on this Petition, which we will
forward to your office.

Cc: File 17-04AM



